BISMARCK-HENNING CUSD #1

Board of Education Meeting

March 14, 2022
The Meeting of the Board of Education of Community Unit School District No. 1 was called to order by President, David Clapp at 6:13 p.m. in the BHRA Library.  The following members were in attendance:

        Steve Lane
    
      Justin Watt
                   Cheryl Brumett
        Amanda Campbell
      Emily Gernand

       David Clapp
      
Motion by Emily Gernand, second by Amanda Campbell to approve the agenda of the March board meeting with the exception of Superintendent Evaluation which will be moved to the April board meeting.  Motion carried by unanimous voice vote.
Motion by Cheryl Brumett, second by Steve Lane to approve the minutes of the February board meeting.  Motion carried by unanimous roll call vote.

Guest in attendance: Sean Click/BH Elementary Principal.
Motion by Emily Gernand, second by Amanda Campbell to approve the bills of the month. Motion carried by unanimous roll call vote.
Mr. Watson provided information on amending the 2022-2023 Calendar to starting school on Monday August 15, 2022 due to a few days adjusted by mandates and holidays.  November 8th is mandated as no school due to election day.  Thursday, November 23 would be given as an additional no school day to provide time to those traveling for the Thanksgiving holiday and January 1st falls on Sunday which then makes January 2nd observed as New Years day. If school starts on August 15th this still provides dismissal for students and staff at the Memorial day holiday.  Motion was made by Cheryl Brumett to amend the calendar, second by Emily Gernand.  Motion was carried by unanimous voice vote.
Sean Click gave the BH Elementary School Principal report.  Events held recently was the targeted age groups for Fuzzy Friday.  Celebrated 100 days of school, Read across America was celebrated with guest readers and videos of readers.  Mrs. Meidel has her annual chicks hatching however only one survived this year but was still fun and learning for students.  BHRA AG department held a petting zoo for the elementary students and we are getting back to some scheduled field trips since the pandemic.  
Mr. Click also provided information on equipment and cost to adding to the playground equipment.  This would be in addition to what we have now and the pricing was guaranteed through March 31st.  Motion made by Cheryl Brumett to move forward with purchase of playground equipment, second by Amanda Campbell.  Motion carried by unanimous roll call vote.

Mr. Watson requested permission to move the working cash fund money to the project.  Motion was made by Steve Lane to move working cash fund money to the project, second by Emily Gernand.  Motion carried and approved by unanimous voice vote. 
Bismarck Mens Club request permission to use the grounds for the Easter Egg Hunt held in April and Annual Fireworks held in June.  Motion made by Emily Gernand for use of the grounds, second by Amanda Campbell. Motion carried and approved by unanimous voice vote.

Mr. Watson recommended that we discontinue the weekly covid testing for staff as this will now affect our insurance premiums.  He suggested that staff now do home testing or seek out the free testing services available.  Motion was made by Emily Gernand to no longer provide weekly covid testing, second by Cheryl Brumett.  Motion carried by unanimous voice vote.
Mr. Watson provided information on building and grounds.  At this time the sports complex is moving forward with rock being delivered this week and the dugouts ready for concrete.  Midwest Asphalt will be pouring concrete for the sports facility project.  Mr. Watson suggested that they move forward in purchasing the scoreboard for baseball/softball and soccer.  He would like to stay with Neffco since this is the brand of our other scoreboards and parts can be interchangeable if needed.  The cost should be around 40,000.  Motion made by Steve Lane to purchase scoreboard, second by Amanda Campbell.  Motion carried by unanimous roll call vote.
BHRA CO-OP update:  Kaleb Weaver resigned as high school track coach, discussion was made on employing a resource officer for the High School.
Did you know….8th grade volleyball playing for sectional championship. Sue Colby former PE teacher at the elementary school will be having open heart surgery and Mary McCool is heading up a committee to help with meals/gift basket.
Sean Click provided information of his teacher evaluations.  He is pleased with performance and gave the board information pertaining to each certified employee in his building.
Motion made by Cheryl Brumett to do our reduction in force for aids and bus drivers, second by Amanda Campbell.  Motion carried by unanimous voice vote.
Motion made by Emily Gernand to employ Cathleen Harvey as a Junior High special education teacher for 2022-2023 school year, second by Steve Lane.  Motion carried by unanimous roll call vote.
Motion made by Cheryl Brumett to employ the list of certified staff for the 2022 – 2023 school year, second by Steve Lane.  Motion carried by unanimous roll call vote.
Motion made by Cheryl Brumett to employ the list of support staff for the 2022-2023 school year second by Emily Gernand.  Motion carried by unanimous roll call vote.

Motion made by Steve Lane, second by Justin Watt to approve Kaleb Weaver as Assistant JH Track Coach.  Motion carried by unanimous roll call vote.  
Motion by Emily Gernand, second by Amanda Campbell to adjourn meeting at 7:39 p.m.  Motion carried by unanimous voice vote.
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